
Minutes from the

East Downtown Council Board of Directors Meeting

Thursday, January 12, 2012
First Covenant Lounge, 810 South 7th Street
Present:

Jeff Anderson, Susan Braun, John Campobasso, Tom Hayes, Jim Norkosky, Jan Olsen, Carletta Sweet 
Absent:

Brian Maupin, Dan Collison, Tim Tucker

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Call to Order

President Jim Norkosky called the meeting to order at 12 p.m. 

Consideration of Agenda

Approved as submitted (SB/CS).
Consideration of November 10, 2011 and December 1, 2011 Board Meeting Minutes

Both approved as submitted with Jim abstaining for December (CS/SB).
Treasurer’s Report
Jim explained the November 2011 and December 2011 month end reports submitted in the board package from Diane on January 9th.   Both were approved to receive and file (CS/JA).

Jim advised that Diane is working with Brian to assemble all IRS and State of Minnesota required filings and that a motion is required by the board to hire Bill Cranford of Finalys again for tax reporting consulting to allow him time to prepare the necessary documents due by the end of January 2012.  Motion to hire Bill Cranford was approved (TH/CS).
Membership Report

Jim reviewed the information submitted in the board package from Diane.  Although total membership remains at the same level as last year (41), $575 less was collected due to:
· One membership that changed from $600 to $150
· One membership that was bartered for services rendered
· One membership that changed from $300 to $150
· Two new memberships that replaced two memberships lost were at the restaurant level
Also, a replacement for an unsigned check is anticipated as well as payment for an individual membership that was to be collected at the holiday luncheon.  A brief discussion ensued regarding whether to extend a lifetime membership for the individual membership and what criteria should be employed.  Thereafter, it was agreed to postpone further discussion regarding this matter until the Membership Director returns.
Recruiting Committee Report
Since the initial primary candidate declined EDC’s offer, Jan advised that she has two candidates who are still interested (resumes of which were forwarded to the RC), one of which is seeking a full-time position.  She explained to that candidate that the EDC only needs 20 to 25 hours a month.  Jan also provided availability to meet with the candidates the following week in order to wrap this process up as soon as possible.  John asked whether (pursuant to a suggestion from Judy Moses of CPED) we are considering leveraging staff from other business associations.  After considering John’s inquiry, three options emerged:  (1) continue working with the former EA and perhaps Skype her into the monthly board meetings; (2) hire another EA; or (3) share with other business associations.  After further deliberation, to minimize disruption in activities and services and to maximize the momentum established thus far, the board agreed that all three options should be implemented simultaneously.  Jim will communicate with Judy Moses to obtain the list of business associations to determine whether similar activities exist in which to leverage staff, and Jan will move forward with the interviews.  The BAAP application should reflect that the EDC is pursuing collaborative efforts in 2012.

Member Event Planning

Jan briefed the board on the following:

· Recap of the December 8th Holiday Gathering at Normandy’s Village Room with Larry Bach and the NCU jazz ensemble.  Jan commented that she appreciated the CD (Songs of the Season, A North Central Christmas) gifted to the audience by Larry, and was impressed with the food.  
· January 26th confirmed at Padilla Speer Beardsley 3rd Floor Falls Conference Room.  Jan advised that she received an email from David Frank confirming his panel on transit development in Downtown East:  Adam Harrington, Assistant Director of Route and System Planning at the Metropolitan Council; either Carl Runck or Bob Lux of Alatus LLC; and John Wheaton, 2025 Transportation Committee Co-chair.  Crowning Touch is catering and will serve chicken cordon bleu.  Jan asked for a volunteer to table the event, signing people in and accepting payments.  Jim agreed to do so.   
· February 23rd at Guthrie is confirmed at the Level 5 Café.  Jan advised that she is working with Karen Shure, the catering contact, who will talk with the chef to stay within the $10 price range and was assured that the tour (with General Manager James Scott) could be conducted within EDC’s timeframe.
· Jan advised that Diane suggested the following: 

· Move Crime and Safety topic to annual meeting in April to fit in with last year’s accomplishments and plans for next year and to invite Lisa Goodman and/or Mike Christenson (Susan advised that Mike is no longer with CPED).  

· Invite Star Tribune or HCMC for March 22nd as both have gone through major changes due to the financial downturn and are bouncing back.  Star Tribune used to be very involved.  Greg Anderson, a former EDC board member, expressed interest in getting more involved when they renewed their membership this year.  HCMC is a good second choice on the same theme as they have new development plans.

John commented that it’s nice to have our political leaders from the City and County at the annual meeting.  Susan advised that Mike’s replacement, the new CPED Director might be available by then to introduce.  Thereafter it was agreed that Diane will invite Lisa to the annual meeting and request she include a Crime and Safety/DID update in her presentation and introduce the new CPED Director if available.  Then she should reach out to the Star Tribune and/or HCMC for March. 

· Build from the Marketing Committee and the BAAP budget plans for May 24th.  Jan suggested hearing about new developments (e.g., the owner of Bridgewater has purchased the property behind PSB), and Susan suggested an update on the Artspace project.

· Conduct a picnic or outdoor outing at Elliot Park (1000 East 14th Street) or Franklin Steel Square (1600 Portland Avenue) with someone speaking about the Park Board or street vendors for June 28th.

· Discussion also ensued regarding potential topics for after the summer break, e.g.:  a Downtown 2025 Plan presentation by someone from the Minneapolis Downtown Council.

Façade Improvement Matching Grant Update

Jim advised that Brian has received the $7,500 that Christine can request for payment to PDJ, LLC at 609 South 10th Street as reimbursement for their work from that grant.

Jim noted that Allied Parking is moving forward on its application and that he had signed off on their request.

Jim advised that Catholic Charities has asked for a modification to its plans at the Opportunity Center on Chicago Avenue and 17th Street, i.e., a price increase from $2,090 to $3,430 for four wall sconces rather than the two large fixtures above the pedestrian signage.  Approved as requested (JC/JO).  Thereafter it was agreed to place the Façade Improvement Grant consultant on next month’s agenda as well as discussion about transferring this role to the new EA.
Marketing Committee Report 

Postponed until further notice.

Neighborhood Updates

Downtown Minneapolis Neighborhood Association 

Carletta gave the following update (which was also forwarded via email):

· At the DMNA board meeting this past Tuesday, heard presentations on the following: 
· The Brick, a new concert venue at 111 North 5th Street (formerly the Club 3 Degrees site), owned and operated by concert promoter AEG Live http://blog.thecurrent.org/post/2012/01/brick-opening-soon-downtown-minneapolis.
· Maruso (named for the time-tested traditional methods of producing Maruso Soy Sauce) Street Food and Bar at 715 Hennepin Avenue by David Kabanuk of BTN Properties, Inc. http://www.downtownjournal.com/index.php?&story=17903&page=65&category=92.  
· The 2011-2012 Hennepin Avenue Planning Project entitled “Plan-It Hennepin”.  Hennepin Theatre Trust and partners Artspace and Walker Art Center (with major funding support from the National Endowment for the Arts, City of Minneapolis and Target Corporation) are working towards revitalizing Hennepin Avenue from the Walker Art Center to the Mississippi riverfront as an arts-inspired cultural corridor.  Please visit http://www.hennepintheatretrust.org/forms/cultural-corridor to share your comments.
· There will be a public hearing at the City’s Community Development Standing Committee on January 17th, 1:30 p.m. in Room 317 at City Hall regarding the land sale to Izzy’s Ice Cream for their proposed 1-story ice cream factory at 1100 South 2nd Street.
· The next 2020 Partners meeting has been rescheduled from Tuesday, January 17th to Tuesday, January 24th, 5:00-6:30 p.m. at HGA Architects and Engineers’ new headquarters in the newly renovated Ford Center, 420 North 5th Street, Suite 100.  Thereafter meetings will occur the third Tuesday of alternate months:  March, May, July, September and November.  Topic(s) TBD.
· The 56th Annual Meeting of the Minneapolis Downtown Council will be held on February 2nd, 12:00-1:30 p.m. at the 3rd Floor Ballroom of the Hilton Minneapolis.  Registration fee is $50 per person or $500 for a table of 10.  Registration deadline is Friday, January 27, 2012 (letter of invitation from Sam Grabarski was attached).
Elliot Park Neighborhood Inc. 

Susan advised that EPNI is working on some projects resulting from the board’s strategic planning that occurred over the last few months as preparatory for when development starts again, with or without a stadium in the district because development is inevitable.  They’re starting a housing inventory and working with students under the supervision of Jeff Madsen of CURA (Center for Urban and Regional Affairs) at the University of Minnesota to do data gathering and GIS mapping to show what exists in terms of price points, affordability, ownership versus rentals, number of units in buildings, et cetera in Elliot Park.  From that they will be developing housing guidelines to fill in the gaps and identify what is needed to serve the markets.  They will also be documenting their development review protocol so when recruiting developers they will understand the process and relationship between the neighborhood and downtown.  

Susan explained that EPNI is also doing some preliminary research on conservation and preservation districts to determine the viability of doing two different historic districts within the neighborhood.  They already have the 9th Street Historic District that was designated in the 1980s with the old red brick row houses and scattered sites.  One of the new options is related to the history of hospitals and educational facilities, i.e., service-oriented district (a researcher is working with CPED and David Fields); and the other option is south of NCU where Victorian houses are concentrated for a previous century district.

Susan further advised that David Fields was invited to participate on the Public Realm and Greening Committee of the 2025 Plan which helps them to keep connected to the Minneapolis Downtown Council as well as other downtown neighborhoods.

Lastly, Susan announced the Mississippi Watershed Management Organization’s information session on Stewardship Fund grants to be held on Wednesday, January 18th at their new location at 2522 Marshall Street Northeast, 3:00-4:00 p.m. (http://www.mwmo.org/). 

Other Business
Jim advised that Diane is working with Brian to complete the 2011 BAAP grant audit.  Thereafter it was agreed that a separate meeting regarding the 2012 BAAP RFP (due on February 13) be scheduled at Thrivent and to invite Diane to participate via phone to answer any concerns or issues.
Adjournment 

Being no other business, the meeting adjourned at 1:25p.m. (CS/SB)
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